The Lake of the Oaks HOA #1 Apache Trail Canton, MO 63435

and the state of the same of t

May 2016 Newsletter

Spring and summer are upon us and there is already a lot of activity at the lake. The winter was very mild so we were lucky that Daryl Herron was able to take care of our snow removal, however; with almost 3" of rain the spring has not been so kind to the roads. We have had a lot of washouts due to plugged tubes.

At the annual meeting the Clark county road commissioners explained the budget for the county roads. They are on a three year road rock rotation and we will not get rock until 2018. They did say however we could set up a fund for gravel at the Wayland Stone Quarry. They will match dollar for dollar the money we put in, they will give us the county price of \$8.45 per ton, and they will haul it and spread it. The board voted at the monthly meeting to have Doug Ammer set up the account with the quarry. During the meeting we were able to collect almost \$1000. Daryl Herron volunteered to contact the neighbors in Ma Ral Do woods for donations as it would be a benefit to them as well. If you would like to donate to this fund please contact Doug Ammer, 309.221.0928. A better road will be a benefit to everyone.

The social season at the lake will begin with the Beach opening on May 28th, hosted by Tom and Maria Hornstein. They will be providing a hotdog roast at 1 p.m. everyone is cordially invited. July 2<sup>nd</sup> will be the 4<sup>th</sup> of July celebration with a pancake breakfast beginning at 7 a.m. followed by a fishing derby at 9 a.m., if we can get volunteers to help organize the event. If interested please contact a board member. The annual fish fry will begin at 5 p.m. at the clubhouse, please bring a covered dish or dessert. September 3<sup>rd</sup> will be the Labor Day Bar-B-Q at 5 p.m. again please bring a covered dish or dessert. October 22<sup>nd</sup> will be the annual soup supper please bring something to share.

A friendly reminder PLEASE FOLLOW THE GUIDELINE OF THE COVENANTS AND BYLAWS. It has been brought to our attention that several property owners are not keeping up their property. PLEASE KEEP YOUR PROPERTY AS NICE AS POSSIBLE.